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Message From the Chief 

2013 was an eventful year for the Monroeville Police Department. It saw the resignation 
of Officer Bush as part time police officer and the hiring of Officers Thane Telquist and Jacob 
Spettle. 

We also grieved at the unexpected passing of Brian M. Biecheler. Officer Biecheler 
worked part time at the Monroeville Police Department for a number of years. He will be 
remembered as someone who always had a smile and was an exemplary employee and 
professional. He will be missed. 

Drug Task Force 

Officer Troy Kimball continues to work in his capacity as a Special Deputy for the Huron 
County Sheriffs office and has participated in numerous cases with county-wide Drug Task 
Force. A number of notable arrests have occurred so far this year that include from Heroin and 
Meth-Amphetamine trafficking as well as Magic Mushrooms. The hours spt!nt helping in the 
investigations are being funded by money in the police department's drug fine money and has not 
had an impact on the day to day budget. 

Community Outreach Programs 

Hooked on Fishing. 

On Saturday May 11th the Monroeville Police Department held its annual Hooked On Fishing 
event at Marsh Park. Hooked On Fishing is designed to provide alternatives to youth and 
promote the joys of :fishing. Funds to sponsor the event were provided for in part by a grant from 
the Ohio Department of Natural Resources and private donations from businesses and individuals 
in and around the Monroeville area. 






















